
John Lynch 
Rambling House Soda 
Columbus, OH 43223 
john@rambling.com 

Date: March 25, 2025 

Ohio Senate General Government Committee 

 
Dear Chair Roegner, Vice Chair Gavarone, Ranking Member Blackshear, and Members of the 
Committee: 

I fully support Senate Bill 86 and have previously testified in favor of this legislation. I respectfully 
request that the committee consider additional clarifying language that I will discuss in person during 
my testimony. Thank you for your time and for the opportunity to share my perspective. 

Sincerely, 
John Lynch 

 


